
THE RMP - REPRESENTING MEMBERS PROUDLY

Continued on next page

    PRESIDENT’S

                 MESSAGEPresident
Anthony G. DeNatale
Vice-President
Robert Walsh
Corr esponding Secretary
Tom Sullivan
Recording Secretary
Ellen Bjorkstrom
Treasurer
John McLaughlin
Sergeant At Arms
Joseph Cammillieri
Health & Welfare
Joseph Bonamo, Sr.
917-915-2206
Trustees
Terrance Bennett
Joe Cammarrata
Marie Zolfo
Board Advisors
John Donahue
Anthony Franzese
Past Presidents
Rich Commesso
Harry Morse, Jr.
Edward Keschecki
Chaplain
Msgr. Robert J. Romano
Medical Director
Manuel Lagmay, MD
Legal Counsel
John Friscia
Michael J. Kuharski

Layout & Design
Elizabeth Morse-Chevalier

NEW YORK CITY  POLICE  DEPARTMENT

VERRAZANO  10-13 ASSOCIATION

 Vol. 11; Issue 3 December , 2011

10-13

NYCPD
Verrazano 10-13
Board Members

Summer has passed and we are well into the Fall season. Baseball is
over, football and hockey are in and we’ve experienced our first snowfall. I
hope that all of our members and their families had a safe and wonderful
summer. Many things have taken place and you will be updated on the
happenings of the organization. The first item I would like to address, and
hopefully clarify some of its issues is the bantering that has gone on concerning
unity with the other 10-13 organization. To be more specific, the 10-13 Clubs
of America. I have stayed in the background on this matter and now feel it is
time that I offer not only my knowledge of the situation (past discussions on
unity), but to also give my opinion on certain matters. When the recent emails
between clubs from both organizations started it did not come about because
of any offering by the 10-13 Clubs of America. It started because clubs in
both organizations were disgusted with the fact that two of our clubs were
being threatened with a lawsuit over the use of the “10-13” symbol. We had a
new chapter being formed in Pennsylvania and they were told that the could
not use the 10-13" logo because it had been copyrighted by the 10-13 Clubs
of America. They were also told, or to be blunt, being coerced, to believe that
this could be rectified if they were to join that organization. Our other chapter
being threatened was from Raleigh, North Carolina who had belonged to the
other 10-13 and left them to join ours. So with this started all the discussions
on unity between clubs belonging to both organizations. Could these
discussions have gotten off on more of a wrong foot, than that of one retiree
organization threatening to sue another organization of retired Police Officers
over the use of a term that has so much meaning to it. A term which they, the
10-13 Clubs of America did not invent. A term that carried so much history
with it, as it was our lifeline, our CALL FOR HELP when we were in trouble.
I tell you this, the other organization has put a new meaning to signal code 10-
13, and it’s not one of helping other officers. I know each of us have
experienced an awful lot during our careers, but to have other retiree’s
threatening to sue us over this for the sake of trying to increase their
membership is an atrocity. So now we have clubs from each organization talking
unity, that’s ok with me...but when you speak of this you must be aware of the
efforts that took place in the past for the sake of unity. Some years ago, Gene
Loewy and Richie Carroll were invited to our National Convention for the
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purpose of discussing unity between both 10-13’s. This invitation was made by our National President Anthony
“Tony” Perrone with the intent of something positive come out of it, which could have possibly unified both
groups. Tony had put together a committee headed by Harry Morse for the purpose of presenting a unity plan
to Loewy and Carroll. On the day of our executive meeting Tony had asked Loewy and Carroll to please wait in
our hospitality room until he had conducted our opening business and handled a few brief matters. I personally
escorted Loewy and Carroll to the hospitality room where they met several of our guest and were told to make
themselves comfortable and help themselves to whatever they wanted. Within a half hour they were escorted
back to our meeting room in order to discuss the issue of unity. In short what transpir ed was this...Tony Perrone
and Harr y opened the discussions and laid out their suggestions. Tony had explained that the leadership should
be based in the New York area since it would be easier to have leaders that was easily available to respond to
legislative matters in both the City and Albany. This immediately met with opposition from both Loewy and
Carr oll. Their suggestion was that we dissolve the name NYCPD National 10-13 Association and for our clubs
to fall under their banner. They further stated that they would be in charge and that Tony would be their
legislative representative and report back to them. Tony made it a point to ask Carroll what could he possibly
do while living in Florida. Their response was that Loewy lived in New York and they will run things together.
Let me remind you that in all the years I’ve been going to Albany for  Lobby Day, I have never seen Loewy
there representing the 10-13 Clubs of America. The only banner he brings is his own club which reads “New
York 10-13 Association”. The banner which Tony so proudly displays reads “ NYCPD National 10-13 Association
Inc,” Get the point, Tony represents all our clubs and their members. The last issue was that of finances so that
each organization could show just how many members they had and what their dues intake and expenditures
were. We furnished Carroll and Loewy with all our financial records for the last three years. When they were
asked to do the same, their response was “this is not a merger between Home Depot and Lowes”, and that they
would not divulge their financial information. The meeting ended with Carroll and Loewy being adamant about
their demands. Needless to say, we all knew UNITY was a dead issue. What transpir ed over the years was
them saying that they were totally disrespected at our convention and we were against unity, which is a complete
and total falsehood. It should be noted that this was not the first attempt at merging both groups. It had taken
place many times over the years, with this being the latest undertaking. There you have it, from someone who
has kept quiet all these years, I guess I was waiting for the right time to chime in. Well the right time came when
they threatened to sue another police retiree group.  Am I glad I didn’t have to depend on these two when I
called a 10-13!

On July 27-29 our National 10-13 held its annual convention at the Honors Haven Resort and Spa. The
event was very well attended and was hosted by National President Tony Perrone. The hospitality room was
well stocked with refreshments and snacks and remained open sun up to whenever. The weekend was capped
off with a sit down dinner on Saturday night, where President Perrone Honored the outgoing 10-13 presidents.
The highlight of the evening came when a scholarship in the name of the late National Treasurer was presented;
Tom’s wife Zena and her sons and their families were present. Tom was an original founder of the 10-13, a great
friend and a good cop...he will be missed. Our vice president Bob Walsh, treasurer John McLoughlin, members
Frank Mar tarella (along with his wife Vivian) and past VZ pr esident Harry Morse were all in attendance.

On August 28, we held our annual golf outing at the Silver Lake Golf Course in Staten Island. It was
attended by 102 golfers and had 46 hole sponsors making it our most successful ever. In addition we had over
25 businesses donate gift certificates to include in our dine around packages. Our grand prizes were a state of
the art golf GPS system and the use of a weeks’ timeshare in Cancun which was donated by Marie Zolfo. After
the round of golf everyone returned to the Marine Corp League for our BBQ and buffet dinner. This outing
could not have come off had it not been for the hard work of our golf committee; Jack Hellman, Marie Zolfo, Ed
Reuss, and Pete Anterio. Kudos go to our BBQ staff; Joe Manfra, Eddie Jordan, Frank Polizzi, Don Vinci and
John Donohue. I’d like to thank Ellen Bjorkstrom, our secretary and Ruth Richards, a VZ member who worked
fr om early check in and again during the buffet and BBQ selling chances and overseeing the prizes. A very
special thanks goes to Frank Martarella and his wife Vivian who helped secured sponsors and donors even as
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Vivian was recovering from knee replacement surgery. Finally a big shout out to our treasurer John McLoughlin
who worked tirelessly keeping track of all our records for the event. A full list of sponsors and donors can be
found inside the magazine.

Our September and October meetings were well attended as we welcomed back our members from their
summer vacations. National President Anthony Perrone was our guest speaker at the October meeting where
he discussed pending legislative matters and the aforementioned threat of a lawsuit by National 10-13 Clubs of
America.

The guest speakers at the November meeting were retired Deputy Inspector James LaPiedra and
Anthony Fauci of the Guided Professional Solutions Group. They gave an in-depth presentation on financial
programs that I know was of interest to many.  It was a great meeting. I would also like to thank Guided
Professional Solutions for their $250.00 donation to our Memorial Scholarship Fund.

On behalf of myself and the entire Board of Officers we wish each of our members and their families a
very Merr y Christmas, Happy Chanukah and a very Healthy and Happy New Year.

Please remember our sick and departed members and pray for OUR TROOPS who continue to serve
and preserve our freedom and way of life.

Sincerely,

Tony  DeNatale
President

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

Operations Desk 646.610.5580
NYCPD General Info 646.610.5000
Pension Section 866.692.7733
I D Card Section 646.610.5150
Employee Benefits 212.513.0470
P B A Health & Welfare 212.349.7560
P B A Caremark Drug Plan 877.722.7911
P B A Satellite 954.977.3880
DEA 212.587.9120
SBA 212.226.2180
SBA Health & Welfare 212.431.6555
RSA 516.564.1861
LBA-SOC 212.964.7500
GHI 800.358.5500
Empire Blue Cross 800.433.9592
Medicare Reimbursement 212.513.0470
Medicare 800.633.4227
Social Security 800.772.1213
Social SecurityTTY number 800.325.0778
NYC health Line 800.521.9574
NYCPD (DIF) 212.374.5508
VA Benefits-Assistance 800.827.1000
VA(TDD): 800.829.4833
VA Headstones & Markers 800.697.6947
DO NOT CALL  REGISTRY 888.382.1222

Departed and Sick
Members

It is with deep regret that I report
the p assing of Retired Police Officer
and Verrazano member Michael V .
DaLuise Sr . Mike was a dear friend
and colleague to many of us. He will
be sorely missed.

We regret to inform our members
of the p assing of Frederick Huston .

Prayers are asked for
the following member :

Frank Rap acciuolo , recovering
from stent  placement surgery .
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2012 MEETING DATES
All meetings will be held at the

Knights of Columbus  S.I. Council
22 Hillside Terrace

Staten Island, NY  10308
718-317-0343

Meetings are on the 3rd Wednesday of the month
at 1930 hours

There are NO MEETINGS in
July, August and December

Wednesday...........................January 18
Wednesday...........................February 15
Wednesday........................... March 21
Wednesday...........................April 18
Wednesday...........................May 16
Wednesday...........................June 20
Wednesday...........................September 19
Wednesday...........................October 17
Wednesday...........................November 21
Holiday Luncheon................TBA

Vice President’s Message
by Bob Walsh

For the past several years the Verrazano has
donated money to the Police Relief Fund, Emergency
Medical Squad. The Emergency Medical Squad is
commanded by Mr. Thomas Deger and supervised
by Sgt. Jerry Cook. As many of our members can
attest to, the Squad has provided much needed medical
equipment and ambulance services to many of us over
the years. Members are reminded that any request
for services and/or equipment must be accompanied
by a request from their doctor on a prescription form.
It gives me great pleasure to announce that this year
our organization presented Mr. Deger with a check
for $2000 which he said would be used to purchase
new portable oxygen monitoring level devices. Any
member needing the assistance of the Emergency
Medical Squad should call 718-626-9320. Please let
them know you are with the Verrazano 10-13 and how
much we appreciate what they do for not only our
members,but for all retired and active members and
our families.

SPECIAL THANKS
For many years, Liz Chevalier did
an out st anding job putting
together our newsletter . This will
be Liz’ s last newsletter for us and
her help and underst anding will
be sorely missed. From all of us
a very special thank you and best
wishes.

REMINDER

OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY WILL
BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY,
DECEMBER 28, 2011 AT THE
KING BUFFET. IN THE EVENT
OF BAD WEA THER PLEASE
CALL  THE VZ PHONE AT 718-
948-2509 OR CHECK OUR
WEBSITE AT www .vz1013.com
FOR INFORMATION.
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NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 GOLF OUTING

Vehicle for Hole in One contest donated by
Dana Lincoln



We’d like to thank the following restaurants, businesses and individuals for
their support to our annual golf outing through the gift certificates and
items they donated. We do ask that our members and their families frequent
these fine establishments and show them that the Verrazano 10-13 truly
appreciates their generosity.

Dana Lincoln Ford Dealership-2012 Ford Explorer for Hole in One Contest
Christine Reuss, Golf Professional

The Brooklyn Brewery
Dicks Sporting Goods

Staten Island Golf and Practice Center
Staten Island Golf and Practice Center,

Pete Meurer, Golf Professional
Nonna’s Old Fashion Pizzeria

Target Store - Charleston
Zoe’s Hair Salon

Panera Bread-280 Marsh Ave
Panera Bread-2935 Veterans Rd. W

Nino’s  Restaurant
Cafe Del Mondo

Angelina’s Italian Restaurant
Jimmy Max

Joe’s of Avenue U
China Chalet

Bocelli’s Italian Restaurant
Puglia of Hestor Str eet

Bella Vita Italian Restaurant
Canlon’s Restaurant
Henny’s Steak House

DaNoi Italian Restaurant
Jade Island

La Fontana Italian Restaurant
Outback Restaurant

Carabbas
Oriental Plaza

Trends
Portobello Cafe

LaStrada
Giuliana’s Restaurant
Giovanni’s Restaurant

Nove
Dock’s

King Buffet
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We like to thank the following hole and tee sponsors:

Dr. Manuel Lagmay - double sponsor
Cucina Di Napoli - double sponsor

Chef’s Choice Food Distributors - double sponsor
Guided Professional Solutions

NYPD Emaerald Society
Detectives Endowment Association
Sergeants Benevolent Association

Lieutenants Benevolent Association
Captains Endowment Association

Retired Sergeants Association-Pasty Noto, President
Steve Brenman, DMD

New York Cop On Line-Ed Reuss
Family Tr ee Service Inc.

Rocco Laurie FOP Lodge 22-Joe DeLuca, President
Hudson Valley 10-13 Association

NYCPD National 10-13 Association-Tony Perrone, President
Brooklyn Staten Island 10-13 Association

NYPD Boxing Club
CPL.  A.F. Kivlehan Chapter 66 Korean War Veterans

Marine Corp League Staten Island Detachment
Foreign Trade Service

Bedell-Pizzo Funeral Home
Victory Bank

Coles Dockside Restaurant
Randall Manor Tavern

Afternoone’s Restaurant
Finest Golf Club
World of Women

Kevin’s Auto Body
Richmond View Auto Collision

Larry Ernst & Family
Technical Auto Group
Dandy Auto Supplies
Diamond Concrete

Ed Jordan & Family
Nick Albano & Marie DeLia

Joe Manfra
Henry “Hank” Cartmell & Family

Terry Bennett & Family
Ellen Bjorkstrom in Memory Buzz Bjorkstrom
Marie Zolfo in Memory of Richard Lowinger

August & Elana Zolfo in Memory of Richard Lowenger
Gary O’Rourke in Memory of Det. Kevin McFeeley

Kathy Murphy in Memory of Bill Murphy

The RMP
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The NYCPD Verrazano 10-13
Memorial High School/College

Scholarship 2011-2012
APPLICATIONS:

The application is available in this newsletter or may be obtained by contacting our office.  It must
be completed on provided application or an exact duplicate in size.  Non-conforming applications
will be discarded.

SPONSORSHIP:

Applicant s must be sponsored by a member of the NYCPD V errazano 10-13 Association in good
standing for the past three (3) consecutive years.

ELIGIBILITY:

A son, daughter or grandchild of a member is eligible for a scholarship and must be attending or
enrolled in a College or University on a full-time basis (taking at least 12 credits) for the 2012-2013
school year .  Each child can only win once, but a member can sponser another child af ter waiting
three (3) years.  High School students must be attending a tuition-paying school.

ONE ENTRY PER APPLICANT:

Only one application per applicant is permitted.  If more than one application is received for the
same applicant, all applications for that applicant may be discarded.

VERIFICATION OF ATTENDANCE:

Winners will be required to verify school enrollment.

NUMBER OF SCHOALRSHIPS :

For the 201 1-2012 school year , three (3) College scholarship s and one (1) High School scholarship
will be awarded in the amount of $500.00 each.

SCHOLARSHIP DRAWINGS:

Drawings will be on a lottery basis in order to give each applicant an equal chance at selection.
Scholarship awards will be drawn at the NYCPD V errazano 10-13 Association general meeting on
January 18, 2012, by the Scholarship Committee and viewed by the membership in attendance
(Alternate drawing date is the February 15th meeting).  All applications must be received prior to
the drawing date.  NO APPLICATIONS will be accepted at the meeting.

10-13
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NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION
MEMORIAL  HIGH SCHOOL/COLLEGE  SCHOLARSHIP  APPLICATION

2011-2012
PLEASE PRINT

APPLICANT’S NAME______________________________________________________________

ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________________

CITY/STATE/ZIP__________________________________________________________________

AREA CODE AND TELEPHONE #____________________________________________________

SCHOOL ATTENDING; 2011-2012____________________________________________________

NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 SPONSOR_______________________________________________

ADDRESS OF SPONSOR__________________________________________________________

CITY/STATE/ZIP__________________________________________________________________

AREA CODE AND TELEPHONE#____________________________________________________

RELATION TO APPLICANT_________________________________________________________

YEAR JOINED VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION______________________________________

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE
Chairperson Marie Zolfo
Co-Chairperson Anthony DeNat ale

RETURN APPLICATION TO:

NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE
P.O. BOX 061725
STATEN ISLAND, N.Y.  10306

10-13



-10-

The RMP

Mr.Thomas Deger, Director,  NYPD Police Refund Fund,

Emergency Medical Squad, receiving check from Tony DeNatale

Retired Inspector James LaPiedra, Professional Guided
Solutions, addressing the membership
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ADVERTISING   RATES

Support  Your Organization

Business Card Ad ........$  75.00

Quarter Page Ad .........$125.00

Half Page Ad ................$200.00

Full Page Ad ................$300.00
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With over thirty (30) years in business serving our
Staten Island and Brooklyn Community

Salvatore Amendolia, retired Police Officer, NYPD
Officer Manager / Associate Broker

Member of the Verrazano 10-13 Association

Cell Number:  1-917-689-0789
Email:  bigsala422@aol.com

“I will go that extra mile to ensure your real estate needs are met
with exceptional service.  I will provide you, your family and friends

with integrity and experience above everything else.
I look forward to speaking with you about any of your real estate needs.”

Sincerely,

Salvatore Amendolia
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BROOKLYN MECHANICAL  CORP.
A FULL-SERVICE COMPANY

1429 MILL AVENUE

BROOKLYN, NY  11234

A. VACCARO
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OIL GAS

FULL SERVICE

Office (718) 444-7771   Fax (718) 444-0641
email us at vbhc@aol.com
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REGARDLESS OF THEIR JOB DESCRIPTIONS,
THEY ARE ACTUALL Y

H  E  R  O  E  S
Putting your life on the  line isn’t an
average way to make a living.

Fortunately, there are people willing
to do it to save the lives of others.

We honor all of the law enforcement
and firefighters who protect and
serve our community in a very noble
way.

Michael Lanza
Proprietor

2819 Hylan Boulevard
Staten Island, NY  10306

(718) 351-5858
www.colonialfuneralhome.com

Our Other Locations

Guarino Guneral Home of Canarsie, Inc.
9222 Flatlands Avenue

Brooklyn, New York  11236
(718) 257-2890

Provenzano - Lanza Funeral Home
43 Second Avenue

New York, New York  10003
(212) 437-2220

James Romanelli - Stephen Funeral Home
8901 Rockaway Boulevard

Ozone Park, New York  11416
(718) 845-5151

James Romanelli - Stephen Funeral Home
13320 Cross Bay Boulevard

Ozone Park, New York  11416
(718) 845-5151

Barone Funeral Home
4512 Avenue D

Brooklyn, New York  11203
(718) 629-2047
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Sam T. Gregorio’s Florist, LLCSam T. Gregorio’s Florist, LLCSam T. Gregorio’s Florist, LLCSam T. Gregorio’s Florist, LLCSam T. Gregorio’s Florist, LLC
Specializing in:

Wedding Designs • Funeral Tributes • Balloons • Plants
Fruits • Gourmet Candy & Baskets • Stuf fed Animals

Newborn Storks and More
Visit us at Sam Gregorio’s Florist (open 7 days) Se habla Espanol

814 Forest Avenue • Staten Island, NY  10310

718-447-ROSE (7673)
www.samgregoriosflorist.com

10% OFF 1st PURCHASE
(excludes FTD off SI orders)

  FAX (718) 667-9790(718) 351-1420

• THE • J • L • WEGENAAR • CO • INC •
SINCE 1872

MEMORIAL DESIGNERS AND BUILDERS
MAUSOLEUMS - MONUMENTS - HEADSTONES

S. MONTESANI
R.M. WEGENAAR

3334 AMBOY ROAD
STATEN ISLAND, NY  10306

~
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We specialize in
Color Matching • Frame Straightening  • All Auto Body Repairs •

- All Insurance Accepted -

Don’t be misled by your Insurance Company.
It is your right to have your car repaired by a repair shop of your choice.

We repair your vehicle for you!
www.ChariotCollission.com

Esurance Drp • Allstate Pro Shop • USAA Star Shop



10-13

A P P L I C A T I O N   F O R M

NEW YORK CITY  POLICE  DEPARTMENT

VERRAZANO  10-13 ASSOCIATION

PO BOX 061725
STATEN ISLAND, NEW YORK  10306

-Address Service Requested -

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage

PAID
Staten Island, NY

Permit No. 357

2012
_____NEW MEMBER
_____RENEWAL
_____ASSOCIATE MEMBER

$25.00 ANNUAL  DUES
_____CHECK IF NEW INFORMA TION

PLEASE PRINT

LAST NAME________________________________FIRST NAME_________________________ MI_____

ADDRESS________________________________________________________________________________

CITY_______________________________________STATE_____________________ZIP _______________

HOME TEL__________________________________CELL_______________________________________

EMAIL____________________________________________________________________________________

DOB________________DATE APPOINTED__________________ DATE RETIRED__________________

RANK_____________TAX REG#____________LAST COMMAND________________________________

TYPE OF RETIREMENT :  (CHECK ONE)

SERVICE______ ACCIDENT AL______ MEDICAL______ VESTED______

10-13

NEW YORK CITY  POLICE  DEPARTMENT

VERRAZANO  10-13 ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 061725;  STATEN ISLAND, NEW YORK  10306
TEL. / FAX:  718-948-2509


